
 

 

TOWN OF TROY 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES 

 

The Board of Selectmen held their monthly meeting on Monday August 15, 2016 at 6:30 

p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office. 

Selectmen Present: Robert Langlands, Mark Sanville, Gary Taylor 

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Steve Button, Helene Croteau 

 

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED. 

 

1. Meeting opened at 6:30 pm. 

2. Steve updated the Board on the well project.   

3. Lee did not attend the meeting.   

4. A motion was made by Robert to apply the Homestead Penalty for late filers.  

Motion carried. 

5. Minutes of the July 2016 meeting were approved by Mark. 

6. All orders were signed. 

7. Motion was made by Robert to sign the new Oil Supply oil pre-buy agreement for 

1500 gallons of oil at $1.75 per gallon. 

8. Gary made a motion to approve the Group Net Metering Agreement between the 

Town of Troy and VWSD LLC.  Motion Carried.  Robert signed the contract as 

Chairman of the Board. 

9. Helene approached the Board regarding the hourly wage the Listers are currently 

getting.  She would like a pay increase from $12.00 per hour and a 3% increase 

yearly like the full time employees currently receive.  Gary suggested Helene and 

Terri ask area towns what their Listers are currently receiving for a wage and let 

the Board know at the next meeting. 

10. Robert spoke to the Board regarding having an appraisal done on the Spencer 

property.  It was discussed at the last BCA meeting.  Terri is going to contact 

Debra Bucknam and find out if she recommends we have an appraisal done. 

Mark made a motion to hire an appraiser if Deborah recommends it.  Motion 

carried. 

11. Meeting adjourned at 7:55 


